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that are required for such a project. 
The project must be completed in ac-
cordance with the terms and conditions 
set forth in the AFA. 

§ 1000.248 What is the Tribe’s/Consor-
tium’s role in a construction pro-
gram included in an AFA? 

The Tribe/Consortium has the fol-
lowing role regarding a construction 
portion of an AFA: 

(a) Under the Act, the Indian Tribe/ 
Consortium must successfully com-
plete the project in accordance with 
the terms and conditions in the AFA. 

(b) The Tribe/Consortium must give 
the Secretary timely notice of any pro-
posed changes to the project that re-
quire an increase to the negotiated 
funding amount or an increase in the 
negotiated performance period or any 
other significant departure from the 
scope or objective of the project. The 
Tribe/Consortium and Secretary may 
negotiate to include timely notice re-
quirements in the AFA. 

§ 1000.249 What is the Secretary’s role 
in a construction program in an 
AFA? 

The Secretary has the following role 
regarding a construction program con-
tained in an AFA: 

(a) Except as provided in § 1000.256, 
the Secretary may review and approve 
planning and design documents in ac-
cordance with terms negotiated in the 
AFA to ensure health and safety stand-
ards and compliance with Federal law 
and other program mandates; 

(b) Unless otherwise agreed to in an 
AFA, the Secretary reserves a royalty- 
free, nonexclusive, and irrevocable li-
cense to reproduce, publish, or other-
wise use for Federal Government pur-
poses, designs produced in the con-
struction program that are funded by 
AFA monies, including: 

(1) The copyright to any work devel-
oped under a contract or subcontract; 
and 

(2) Any rights of copyright that an 
Indian Tribe/Consortium or a Tribal 
contractor purchases through the AFA; 

(c) The Secretary may conduct on- 
site monitoring visits as negotiated in 
the AFA; 

(d) The Secretary must approve any 
proposed changes in the construction 

program or activity that require an in-
crease in the negotiated AFA funding 
amount or an increase in the nego-
tiated performance period or are a sig-
nificant departure from the scope or 
objective of the construction program 
as agreed to in the AFA; 

(e) The Secretary may conduct final 
project inspection jointly with the In-
dian Tribe/Consortium and may accept 
the construction project or activity as 
negotiated in the AFA; 

(f) Where the Secretary and the 
Tribe/Consortium share construction 
program activities, the AFA may pro-
vide for the exchange of information; 

(g) The Secretary may reassume the 
construction portion of an AFA if there 
is a finding of: 

(1) A significant failure to substan-
tially carry out the terms of the AFA 
without good cause; or 

(2) Imminent jeopardy to a physical 
trust asset, to a natural resource, or 
that adversely affects public health 
and safety as provided in subpart M of 
this part. 

§ 1000.250 How are property and fund-
ing returned if there is a reassump-
tion for substantial failure to carry 
out an AFA? 

If there is a reassumption for sub-
stantial failure to carry out an AFA, 
property and funding will be returned 
as provided in subparts M and N of this 
part. 

§ 1000.251 What happens when a Tribe/ 
Consortium is suspended for sub-
stantial failure to carry out the 
terms of an AFA without good 
cause and does not correct the fail-
ure during the suspension? 

(a) Except when the Secretary makes 
a finding of imminent jeopardy to a 
physical trust asset, a natural re-
source, or public health and safety as 
provided in subpart M of these regula-
tions a finding of substantial failure to 
carry out the terms of the AFA with-
out good cause must be processed 
under the suspension of work provision 
of § 1000.244. 

(b) If the substantial failure to carry 
out the terms of the AFA without good 
cause is not corrected or resolved dur-
ing the suspension of work, the Sec-
retary may initiate a reassumption at 
the end of the 30-day suspension of 
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